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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Tany of you reading this likely did not receive it until after the
Year, but as [ write, we are in the midst of yearend activities and
holiday season. It is a wonderful time of year but there never
1s enough time to get everything done with family, work, friends,
nteer activities, hobbies and the general challenges of life and
end activities add more. I am in no way complaining about the
1 events that add to the joy of the season but I am certain that
y of you would concur that the end of the year is hectic and it is
1 hard to slow down to consider where you have been and what
have accomplished before diving into the challenge of the new
. For me, the end of the year is always a good time to reflect on
past year and take stock of successes and failures and determine
t I can do differently or better.

as been to encourage members to stay involved and to promote the
our organization. I will continue to do so but also promise in the New
ters that affect our profession. However, I would like to start the new
nkful for from the past year and thoughts for the upcoming one.
inkful for a loving and supportive family and good friends. Most of
work and make sacrifices to be successful. None of us can be fully
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‘the law, making tough decisions on matters that rarely have clear
' the responsibility of the impact those decisions have on the lives

at, heed the advice of the wise and entertaining Mark Twain who
1 now you will be more disappointed by the things that you didn’t
id do. So throw off the bowlines. Sail away from the safe harbor.
our sails. Explore. Dream. Discover.”

a stressful one that includes both wins and losses, but I hope that
stop to consider what you are thankful for, your accomplishments
to set your goals high for the upcoming year. There is much to be
I wish you all the best. Enjoy the ride.

OUNG LAWYERS SECTION

By Cart Rixey Reilly, Chair

1appy New Year! I am excited to report that the YLS’s free CLE,
:h was held on November 18th, entitled “The ABCs of Circuit Court
:s,” was a huge success! Many thanks to our panelists: Judge Mary
: Hall of the Norfolk Circuit Court; Jennifer L. Fuschetti and Mark S.
th, both of Christie, Kantor, Griffin and Smith, P.C.; and moderator,
stant Norfolk City Attorney Zachary Simmons. The panelists provided
luable information to over thirty attendees, including guidance on
g and arguing pre-trial motions, engaging in discovery, preparing for
, and navigating post-trial motions.

so enjoyed catching up with colleagues and other members of the
liday Party on December 11th. As always, the Holiday Party was a
holiday season!

rk planning many exciting events for the coming year, including
social events and networking opportunities, and I look forward to
rnext column. As we enter 2015, [ invite all interested lawyers under
been in practice for less than five years to join the YLS committee.
ninimal as we meet once a month for an hour. If you are interested
1 the YLS, please contact me at creilly@wolriv.com.

NPBA FounbpaTION

reg E. Summy, President, NPBA Foundation
Greg.summy@nscorp.com ¢ 533-4890

»w NPBA Members —

Jelcome to 2015! Best wishes for a healthy and prosperous New Year.
hope many of you responded to my annual letter requesting con-
itions for the NPBA Foundation. However, if you missed the end of
contribution frenzy, why not consider making a contribution to the
1dation as your first for 2015?

he reasons for giving expressed in my letter remain just as compelling
y as they were in December. The Fitzwater Memorial Scholarship, the
school scholarships, and building an endowment for the financial
smmunity that promote education, understanding and appreciation
e to be important and are worthy of your donation.

low Foundation Board members, and many of your friends and
oundation endowment so that we may continue to do our part in
better place to live and work.

)



Norfolk Law Library staff:
Donna Bausch, J.D., MS.LS., Law Librarian, doausch@norfolkiawlibrary.org
David Knight, MS.LS., Assistant Law Librarian, dknight@norfolklawlibrary.org

LIBRARY LINES

Contact Norfolk Law Library at 622-2910 + www.norfolklawlibrary.org
NORFOLK LAw L1BRARY FRIENDS e 2014-2015

Donations received as of December 23, 2014

Platinum $750 & up
NPBA Young Lawyers Section

Gold $500-$749
Pender & Coward, P.C.
Vandeventer Black LLP

Willcox & Savage

Silver $250-$499
Cooper Hurley Injury Lawyers
Honorable Gwendolyn J. Jackson
Honorable Joseph P. Massey

Bronze $100-$249
Woody Anderson
Honorable Michelle J. Atkins
Bangel, Bangel & Bangel, L.L.P.
Kelly M. Barnhart
Harold E. Bell
Beth Hirsch Berman
William D. Breit
Robert E. Brown

Andrew P. Corcoran, Jr.
Timothy A. Coyle
Honorable Mark S. Davis
Decker Law Firm
Jeremiah A. Denton, III
Honorable Robert G. Doumar
Reid H. Ervin, P.C.
Michael F. Fasanaro, Jr.
John R. Fletcher
Honorable Jerome B. Friedman
Honorable Junius P. Fulton, III
0.L. Gilbert
Richard S. Glasser Family Foundation
Edward F. Halloran
I. Lionel Hancock, III
Henry E. Howell, 11
Honorable Marc Jacobson
Barry Kantor
Aaron Kass
Montgomery Knight, Jr.
Linda Laibstain
R. Larry Lambert

William H. Monroe, Jr.
Sherri L. Nelson
Robert C. Nushaum
Mark D. Perreault
Amy G. Pesesky
Pierce & Thornton, PLLC
Ralph Rabinowitz
C. Arthur Robinson, II
Martha Rollins
Toy D. Savage, Jr.
John S. Shannon
Richard N. Shapiro
Conrad M. Shumadine
Honorable Rebecca Beach Smith
Jennifer T. Stanton
Virginia Van Valkenburg
Guilford D. Ware
Wm. Adam White
Marshall A. Winslow, Jr.

Additional contributors
Edward S. Garcia, Jr.



Javvary LuncHEON MEETING

Thursday, January 22, 2015
Hits at The Park, Harbor Park
11:45 AM

Richard V. Homan, MD
President and Provost
Eastern Virginia Medical School

Dr. Richard Homan is President and
Provost of EVMS and Dean of the School
of Medicine. He joined EVMS in 2012 after
holding several senior leadership positions
during 24 years in academic medicine.

Dr. Homan earned his undergraduate
degree from Brown University and his
medical degree from the State University of
New York at Buffalo School of Medicine. He
completed residency training and was Chief
Resident at the Milton S. Hershey Medical
Center of Pennsylvania State University.

Following his residency, Dr. Homan
served two years with the U.S. Public
Health Service at the Whiteriver Indian
Health Service Hospital in Arizona. He then
launched his academic medical career as
Assistant Residency Director and Medical
Director of the Family Practice Residency
Program Clinic at the Williamsport Hospi-
tal and Medical Center, an affiliate of the
University of Pennsylvania.

In 1989, Dr. Homan began a 16-year af-
filiation with Texas Tech University Health
Sciences Center where he took on a series
of increasingly responsible roles including
Director of the Family Medicine residency
program, Chair of Family Medicine, Chief
of Staff, Associate Dean for Clinical Affairs
and Finance, Co-Director of the Sports
Medicine fellowship, Dean of the School
of Biomedical Sciences, Founding Direc-
tor of the Institute of Aging, Dean of the
School of Medicine and Vice President for
Clinical Affairs.

Dr. Homan managed all operations of the
Texas Tech University School of Medicine,
the Office of Managed Care, the Office of
Correctional Health, the faculty practice

plan and served as chief executive and aca-
demic officer with an operating budget of
over $300 million. He improved the school’s
financial status and capital infrastructure,
participated in the development of the in-
dependently LCME-accredited Texas Tech
El Paso Medical School and coordinated
the school’s first curriculum redesign
since 1969. Dr. Homan was Dean and Vice
President for Clinical Affairs at the time of
his departure.

Dr. Homan was recruited to the Drexel
University College of Medicine in Philadel-
phia in 2005 as Senior Vice President for
Health Affairs and Annenberg Dean and
was appointed President and Annenberg
Dean of the College of Medicine in 2010.
In addition to his role as President and Dean,
he was Chief Academic and Chief Executive
Officer for the College of Medicine, expand-
ing graduate enrollment by 50 percent
and overseeing the increase of research
expenditures to over $50 million per
annum. His oversight included 16 affili-
ated teaching hospitals and three regional
academic campuses in Pennsylvania and

New Jersey. He also was President of the
company that provides liability insurance
for College of Medicine faculty and CEQO of
the faculty practice plan, having developed
the group’s founding governance structure
and increased clinical revenue from $50
million to $75 million in six years.

A licensed physician and surgeon, Dr.
Homan is a diplomate of the National Board
of Medical Examiners and the American
Board of Family Medicine. He also holds
certificates of added qualifications in Geri-
atric Medicine and Sports Medicine.

He has received more than $9 million in
extramural funding for scholarly activities
related to the development of community-
based medical education programs, healthy
aging, cardiovascular disease and stroke.

For luncheon reservations,
call the NPBA office at 622-3152
or email your reservation to
npbamail@gmail.com

7

VoLuNTEERS NEEDED FOR THE
91 Anvuar MobEL JubiCIARY PROGRAM

The NPBA Public Relations Committee is looking for volunteer attorneys to assist in
the 9th Annual Model Judiciary Program for Norfolk public middle schools.

The program has been a great success due to the enthusiasm of the students and
the good work of participating attorneys and includes all Norfolk middle schools. The
program has garnered attention from local and national media. This will be an 8-10 week
program starting in early 2015.

Students will receive instruction one day a week after school between 3:00 and 4:30
PM. Trials matching one school’s team against another’s are tentatively scheduled later
in the spring in Norfolk Circuit Court.

25-30 volunteers are needed so that 4-6 attorneys can be assigned to each school.
With that many volunteers, the individual commitment can be minimal, as little as
one hour every other week. Previous volunteers have commented on their enjoyment
of watching the students’ growth throughout the process. The children enjoy working
with practicing attorneys.

Please contact kphillips@phillipspeterslaw.com or call the Bar office at 622-3152 to volun-
teer and to specify interest in a specific school. If there are any questions, please contact
program coordinator Kimberly Phillips at the email address above. Thanks in advance

for your assistance with this worthwhile program.
4









ANNOUNCEMENTS

Steven M. Stancliff, a partner with the law
firm of Crenshaw, Ware & Martin, P.L.C. has
been named chair of the firm’s Admiralty &
Maritime Practice Group. Mr. Stancliff joined
the firm in 2007 following a distinguished
career in the United States Coast Guard,
retiring at the rank of Commander. He is
admitted in Virginia, North Carolina and
Ohio, and is rated AV Preeminent by Martin-
dale-Hubbell. He is recognized as a proctor
in admiralty by the Maritime Law Association
of the United States. He is a member of the
Virginia Maritime Association, the Propeller
Club, and the Southeastern Admiralty Law
Institute where he has served on the Board
of Directors, the Editorial Board, and as the
Chairman of its Long Range Planning Com-
mittee. Mr. Stancliff received his Juris Doctor
from Case Western Reserve University, a
Master of Marine Affairs from the Univer-
sity of Rhode Island, and a B.S. in Marine
Engineering from the United States Coast
Guard Academy. Mr. Stancliff concentrates
his practice in serving the domestic and
international maritime industry, primarily
by handling and resolving disputes in federal
and state courts. Crenshaw, Ware & Martin’s
Admiralty & Maritime Law practice received
the Tier 1 Metropolitan Ranking in the 2014
and 2015 listing of “Best Law Firms” by U.S.
News and Best Lawyers.

Pender & Coward managing shareholder
and chief financial officer William A.
Lascara has been named to the Virginia
Beach Vision Board of Directors. Vir-
ginia Beach Vision is a non-partisan,
issue-oriented group whose mission is to
advance initiatives necessary to the City
of Virginia Beach and the Hampton Roads
region’s future development, prosperity
and quality of life. At Pender & Coward,
Lascara focuses his practice in business

and commercial law.

Pender & Coward shareholder Richard E.
Garriott, Jr. has been named Chairman of
the City of Virginia Beach Board of Zoning
Appeals (BZA). The BZA is responsible for
the review of variance requests to the Zoning
Ordinance and appeals of decisions of the
Zoning Administrator for the City of Virginia
Beach. A Fellow of the American Academy of
Matrimonial Lawyers, Garriott focuses his
practice in the areas of family law, domestic
relations and litigation.

Michael Goodove, a partner at Swartz,
Taliaferro, Swartz & Goodove, has been
selected to Virginia's Legal Elite for 2014 in
the category of civil litigation. Mr. Goodove
specializes in personal injury law.

The law firm of Williams DeLoatche, P.C.
and attorneys T. Wayne Williams and Jona-
than R. DeLoatche are pleased to announce
a second office location on the Eastern
Shore of Virginia through their affiliation
with the firm of Mapp, Mapp and Klein and
attorney Nicholas J. Klein located at 18249
1st Street in Keller, Virginia. The two law
firms jointly will continue to serve all of
Hampton Roads and the Eastern Shore
and to specialize in personal injury, traffic
defense and general civil litigation.

Williams Mullen is pleased to announce
that 36 of the firm’s attorneys in Virginia
were selected to Legal Elite. The following
NPBA members at Williams Mullen have
been named to the 2014 Legal Elite: David
Burton, Labor/Employment; Adam Casa-
grande, Young Lawyer (under 40); Patrick
Devine, Jv., Health Law; William Devine,
Civil Litigation; Alyssa Embree, Real Estate/
Land Use; Craig Mytelka, Intellectual Prop-
erty; Sara Rafal, Labor/Employment.

Williams Mullen is proud to announce
that the law firm received several first-
tier rankings in the 2015 U.S. News — Best
Lawyers’ “Best Law Firms” list. The firm’s

Construction Litigation, Environmental
Law and Banking and Finance practices
received a National First-Tier Ranking.
The Hampton Roads practice areas receiv-
ing Metropolitan First-Tier Rankings are:
Banking and Finance Law, Bankruptcy and
Creditor Debtor Rights/Insolvency and Re-
organization Law, Commercial Litigation,
Construction Law, Corporate Governance
Law, Corporate Law, Employment Law
— Management, Health Care Law, Labor
Law — Management, Litigation - Banking
& Finance, Litigation — Construction,
Litigation - Labor & Employment, Litiga-
tion - Real Estate, Litigation — Securities,
Litigation - Trusts & Estates, Mergers &
Acquisitions Law, Public Finance Law, Real
Estate Law, Tax Law, Trademark Law, and
Trusts & Estates Law.

Zoby, Broccoletti & Normile is proud to
announce the appointment of James O.
Broccoletti to the United States Sentenc-
ing Commission Practitioners Advisory
Group. The Commission appointed Mr.
Broccoletti to represent the Fourth Circuit
on the Commission’s 17-member panel
of attorneys. The Group advises the Com-
mission and provides valuable input from
practitioners on the Commission’s activities
and work, including proposed priorities and
amendments. Members of the group also
act as liaisons between the Commission and
practicing attorneys.

WHY JOIN THE NPBA LAWYER REFERRAL SERVICE?

Each avenue of practice development counts in these challenging economic
times. Just one retained client will recover the annual $275.00 LRS fee.

Requirements for membership in the LRS are as follows:

¢ You must be an NPBA member.

* You must carry legal malpractice insurance.

* You must be in good standing with the Virginia State Bar.

The application lists 14 categories of law with numerous subcategories from which
to select areas in which you are willing to receive referrals. Clients reside in
Norfolk, Virginia Beach, Chesapeake, Portsmouth, Hampton and Newport News.

Please contact Bill Magee, LRS Coordinator, at 623-0132 or
npbalawyerreferral@hotmail.com for more information.













